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September 1, 2019 
We welcome you in the name of the Lord Jesus. 

We are honored with your presence.  If you do not have a church home, you are invited 

to join us regularly. Please introduce yourself to Pastor Jeremy Lucke as you leave today 

and sign the guest book in the entryway. You may also wish to complete one of the pew 

cards and drop it in the offering plate. Beverages, snacks and fellowship time follow the 

service in the Fellowship Hall.  Everyone is welcome. 

  The ringing of the bell and the lighting of the Christ candle mark  

                             the beginning of our service and a time for quiet meditation, prayer  

 and inward reflection as we begin our worship. 

Holy Communion is celebrated every first, third and fifth Sundays of the 

month and will follow the order of service in the bulletin. Guests, if you are 

a baptized Christian and share our faith in Jesus as Savior and have been 

instructed in the meaning and use of the Lord’s Supper, you are invited to 

come to the altar. If you prefer grape juice to wine, take a cup from the 

center of the communion tray. We also have gluten-free wafers available. 

If you desire a gluten-free wafer, ask the server. May the body and 

blood of Jesus, present in the bread and wine, be a blessing to you. 

There are times during the service when you will be asked to stand if 

you are able. Please feel free to remain seated if standing is difficult. 

Children are welcome at our worship services.  However, if you prefer, Peace 

Lutheran has a nursery equipped for children three years old and 

younger, the room is unstaffed and can be accessed via the 

hallway from the narthex.  There is a speaker that will allow 

you to listen to the service. You are also welcomed to use 

the Fellowship Hall and hallway to walk a noisy child; it 

also has speakers. Please speak to an usher if you need 

assistance. 

 



Serving You 

Pastor  Pastor Jeremy Lucke 

Vicar Vicar Christian Dollar 

Musicians Suzanne Muhly, Bryson Skaar 

Music Director Colleen Schulze 

Choir Director Dan Johnson 

Supt. Of Sunday School Brandy Stokes & Karyn Stanley 

Admin Assistant Callie Santora 

Parish Nurse Kathy Durling & Gayle Taylor 

Webmaster Jim Holroyd 

God’s Servants Today – September 1, 2019 

Greeter  George Abele 

Reader Lindy Young 

Children’s Message Vicar Dollar 

Ushers Ken & Betty Iverson 

Communion Sandi Labahn & Peggy Krueger  

Flowers J&J Holroyd (Birthdays: Janel, Reagan, Jerry) 

Fellowship Sharon & Craig Starr, Anna Colwell  

Audio-Visual  Johnathon Holroyd, Joyce Long, George Abele, Aaron  

Bentsen 

 

SEPTEMBER 8, 2019 - VOLUNTEERS 
Greeter  Jim Reams 

Reader Carole Gutbrod 

Children’s Message Haley Bentsen/Rob Schulze 

Ushers Bruce DeYoung & Lindy Young 

Flowers  

Fellowship Hellesto Family  

Audio-Visual  Johnathon Holroyd, Joyce Long, George Abele, Aaron  

Bentsen 

 



Schedule for the Week of September 1 

Sun. Sept 1  8:30 am  Adult Sunday School 

    9:30 am  Worship 

    7:00 pm  Evening Service 

Mon. Sept 2  8:15 am  TOPS 

Tues. Sept 3  10:30 am  Incident Response Meeting 

12:00 pm  Rotary Luncheon     

Wed. Sept 4  7:30 am  Eat, Chat, Pray 

    8:30 am  Staff Meeting 

    2:30 pm  Dementia Warriors  

Thu. Sept 5  7:00 am  Men @ Imagine 

    1:00 pm  Ladies Guild 

    5:30 pm  Choir Practice & Potluck 

SUN. Sept 8  8:30 am  Choir Practice 

    9:45 am  Sunday School EVERYONE 

    11:00 am  Worship 

    12:00 pm  Kick-Off BBQ 

 

 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

LADIES GUILD: Will be resuming their meetings on the first Thursday of each month.  

All women who attend Peace Lutheran Church are welcome to attend the meetings.  We 

look forward to seeing you there.  

 

 

 

 

REGULAR SCHEDULE RESUMES: Starting Sunday, September 8 Peace Lutheran 

Church will resume its regular yearly schedule with Sunday School starting at 9:45 am 

and service beginning at 11:00 am followed by fellowship.  Remember to mark your 

calendars for the schedule change. There will be no Evening Service starting on the 8th.  



FALL KICK-OFF BBQ: To mark the beginning of our regular church year, we will have 

the annual Kick-Off BBQ.  Please come and bring a friend.  There will be a bouncy house 

to go along with the usual array of games and fun.  Church will be providing the main 

course (Hot dogs & Hamburgers with fixings) so we would like you to bring a delicious 

SIDE DISH!!  With all the cooking talent our congregation has there should be some truly 

delicious items to share!  

 

MITE BOX COLLECTION: Along with all the other things we have on the 8th…we 

are also collecting MITE BOXES during service.   

 

 

CAMP LUTHERWOOD UPDATES: Thank you for a great summer! Many thanks to 

all our campers, staff, guests, parents, congregations, volunteers and supporters who made 

our 60th summer so special. We had wonderful weeks of camp playing outside and 

learning what it means to do "Life Together." Can't wait for summer 2020!  

Harvest Festival Tickets on Sale NOW. Join us for the 6th annual Harvest Festival at 

Camp Lutherwood on Sunday, September 29th. Tickets are on sale at 

www.lutherwoodoregon.org for $50 each. This event will sell out, so get your tickets 

early!  If you have a donation for our silent or live auctions or would like to sponsor a 

table of guests, please contact Melissa Singletary, Resource Development Associate at 

melissa@lutherwoodoregon.org.    

 

Building Plans Update: The Camp Lutherwood Oregon Board and staff continue to 

finalize the plans with Lane County and other entities to begin the expansion plans.  We 

hope all of our congregations will be involved with the Bridge to the Future campaign 

beginning in 2020.  More information will be presented to congregations this fall. In 

the meantime, Camp Lutherwood Oregon is still hosting weekend groups and look 

forward to Outdoor School returning in March 2020. 

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Pastor & Vicar’s Office 

Hours 

Sept 1 – Sept 7 
Mon – Office Closed 

Tues – 9:00 am to 12:00 pm 

Wed – 9:00 am to 12:00 pm 

Thurs – 9:00 am to 12:00 pm 

Fri – 9:00 am to 12:00 pm 

Callie’s Office Hours 

Sept 1 – Sept 7 
 

Mon – Office Closed 

Tues – 9:00 am to 2:00 pm 

Wed – 9:00 am to 2:00 pm 

Thurs – 9:00 am to 2:00 pm 

Fri – 9:00 am to 2:00 pm 
Vacation starts on Saturday, September 7 and 

goes until Tuesday, September 17. 


